 ENVIRONMENT SUB-COMMITTEE

30th June 2020 (Zoom)
Present:  Cllrs. Mrs M Webber, Chairman, B Alldred, K Bland, Mrs S Bland, Mrs J Grime, Mrs J Johnson, 
1 member of the public. In Attendance: The Clerk.

5.1 The members reviewed the minutes of the meeting held on the 26th May 2020.
5.2. Matters Arising:
Members noted no further progress on the following:
Culcheth Green maintenance and Play Area refurbishment 
Library support worker – members noted that it had been suggested that Culcheth Library may remain closed until November but representations were being made to change this.
Christmas Market Review – it was agreed that this would be discussed July meting
Climate Emergency
Untidy Street signs
Makers Market – it was agreed that this should be put on hold until the February 2021 meeting
Common Lane – speeding and flooding
Wigshaw Lane Welcome sign. 
Item 4.4 – Local Plan – members noted that it had been agreed at Parish Council that collaboration with other parishes outside the Ward would not take place.

Item 4.5 – Local Energy Bill – members noted that the council had now signed up to support the Bill.

Item 4.7 – Removed tree from Linear Park and Nitrous Oxide phials – members noted no progress regards the removed tree. Numerous Nitrous Oxide Phials found at Shaw Street car park had been notified to the Police.

Item 4.9 – Community Day 2021 – members noted that all entertainments booked for 2020 with the exception of Circus Whiz had confirmed that they would be available for the 2021 event.

Public – members noted that overgrown hedges at Hob Hey Lane and Wilton Lane had been notified to the Borough Council for action.
5.3 - HS2
Members noted that HS2 has had an input into the MSA application for J11 M62 requesting it to be put on hold.
5.4 Neighbourhoods/Community reports.

No report.
5.5 Law and Order Issues.

Members noted that the issue of irresponsible vehicle parking at Linear Park had now been resolved.

They also noted a complaint about speeding from a resident of Common Lane followed by a comprehensive report from the Police that there had been no speed related accidents in the last 12 months and no speeding incidents recorded over a similar period. It was agreed that this information should be passed on to the resident with an invitation to contact the Police if he required more information. The Clerk
5.6 Correspondence – The members noted:
Warrington Borough Council – tree damage report from the Tree Officer regarding damage to newly planted trees on Culcheth Green. Seriously damaged trees would be removed, others may be saved, but not replaced until later in the year.
There had also been a number of similar reports at Shaw Street which were being investigated. Also, the Police had responded to a letter from a resident giving assurance that the matter was being taken seriously.
5.7 Other business:
1. Members noted an application for 1 HGV to be based at Kenyon Junction.
2. They also noted that it was understood that the MSA application for J11 M62 was now further complicated by a similar application for a site on the same motorway further east.

5.8 Members agreed that the next meeting should be arranged for 4.00pm on Tuesday 28th July 2020 via Zoom.
Public: 
No comment
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